
 

RYAN WALTERS 

STATE SUPERINTENDENT of PUBLIC INSTRUCTION 

OKLAHOMA STATE DEPARTMENT of EDUCATION 

2500 NORTH LINCOLN BOULEVARD, OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73105-4599 
PHONE: (405) 521-4885 •  SDE.OK.GOV  •  RYAN.WALTERS @SDE.OK.GOV 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE      Contact: Dan Isett 
November 17, 2023       405-570-9203 

 

In Minco, Walters Announces Success of Tutoring Program 
 

Oklahoma City, Okla – State superintendent Ryan Walters visited Minco schools today to 

announce the successful launch of the statewide tutoring program and to highlight the highly 

successful open transfer and academic programs in Minco Public Schools.  

 

“Our tutoring program is off to a tremendous start,” said Walters.  “School districts across our 

state, including our two largest, will be involved in tutoring. With more than nearly 200 

volunteers already signed up, we will be able to reach more than 1000 students. This is the 

most aggressive approach in the country to launch these initiatives over the holiday break, and I 

believe every Oklahoma school can be as successful as Minco. We will fight to move them in 

that direction.”  

 

Parents have responded to the excellent district leadership in Minco.  It is a model district, 

taking more 80 students through open transfer. The district is 10% points over the state 

average in reading and math with much lower chronic absenteeism than much of the state.  
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